



PINTO HORSE & PONY ASSN INC NEWSLETTER - MAY/ JUNE 2013

PHPA CONTACTS:

MAIL: P.O. BOX 238, BEAUDESERT 4285, QLD

EMAIL: phpa secretary@hotmail.com

PHONE: 0413 751 533

WEB: www.pintohorsenpony.org

President - Andrew Scott 0434 412 451 andrewscott@hotmail.com

Vice President – Sandie Johnson 0448 434 142 SANDSJ@bigpond.com

Secretary – Margory Small 0413 751 533 phpa secretary@hotmail.com

Treasurer – Dannielle Vandenberg my moony@hotmail.com

Registrar - Margory Small

Newsletter Editor – William Johnson tobero@live.com

Show Secretary - Sandie Johnson

Points Score Officer – Jo Day jo 2905d@hotmail.com

From the President....

Hello PHPA members,

Show season is here again, the weather has finally given many of us a chance to do a bit of work with our horses in preparation for the upcoming shows over the next few months.

Thanks go to Margory for working on the website which is now looking a lot brighter. The 2013 PHPA Championship Show program is about to be published, please check the website as it will be available shortly, any queries don't hesitate to contact us.

Andrew Scott.

PHPA HI POINT SHOWS....

There have been some changes to the Hi Point show venues this year due to dates coinciding; please note the following shows will be PHPA Hi Point Shows:

Rocklea Show – 5 May
Lowood Show – 1 June
Redcliffe Show – 30 June
Boonah Show – 18 May
Kalbar Show – 15 June
Laidley Show – 7 July

Mt Gravatt Show – 27 July PHPA Championship Show – 10 & 11 Aug

Gold Coast Show - 31 Aug Beaudesert Show - 8 Sept

Ipswich Show will be holding some Pinto classes but PHPA members please note it will not be running the Hi Point program. Members may have noted that some Show Societies have closed the PHPA Hi Point program to PHPA registered horses and members and others have not; when approached this was left up to individual societies to decide, some have added additional classes open to any registered pinto. This year will be the first year Laidley Show is holding the Hi Point program for the PHPA, please come and support this show if at all possible – the committee is very pleased to have the support of the Laidley Show Society.

*Don't forget to send in your <u>results forms</u> (within 30 days of each event) from the shows you attend if you are nominated for Hi Points, there are still 7 shows to attend for the 2012 -2013 season; make sure they are filled out correctly, signed, dated etc ©









HENDRA

Members – if you are not already aware: if you intend entering your horses and ponies at **EKKA** this year please note that the RNA has made the decision to restrict entries to horses that have been vaccinated for HENDRA virus.

Please note that the PHPA will not be enforcing mandatory vaccination for any pinto attending the PHPA Championship Show in August this year; at this stage vaccination is up to the individual to decide on. This may be affected in the future if other venues decide to restrict use of grounds to vaccinated horses only. We will endeavour to keep members informed of any new rulings regards Hendra.



"Wherever man has left his footprint in the long ascent from barbarism to civilization we will find the hoofprint of the horse beside it". ~John Moore



The Sashes for 'Supreme Champion Pinto' at our Hi Point shows have arrived...they look awesome!! As well as receiving a sash each Supreme Pinto will be receiving a bag of feed made exclusively by T & T Grains. The PHPA appreciates the support & sponsorship so generously provided by T & T Grains.

This newsletter features 'HY-PRO' - made at T & T Grains, 23 Enterprise Drive, Beaudesert 4285, Qld

T&T Grains HY-PRO is a high energy, high protein supplement formulated to provide equine athletes with all they need to perform at a high level. HY-PRO can be fed in smaller quantities than many competing products and still provide all your horse's vitamin and mineral needs. HY-PRO is suitable for pasture or hay-fed horses in light to moderate work. Horses in heavy work may combine HY-PRO with a pure grain energy source to create a more cost-effective dietary solution. Quality plant protein meals such as soybean meal or canola meal provide amino acids for building and repairing muscle tissue. Cooked grains provide a more digestible energy source combined with vegetable oil for coat shine and extra energy. Added yeast as Yea-Sacc® also improves digestibility of concentrates and roughage and may reduce the risk of colic and laminitis. HY-PRO is fortified with a concentrated level of TNT Grains Performance Equine Vitamins and Minerals so that smaller amounts can be fed. We've added more biotin, Vitamin E, organic BIOPLEX® ZINC and SEL-PLEX® selenium for healthy hooves and improved exercise tolerance and recovery. Additional chromium helps with efficient metabolism of carbohydrates in the diet.

For more information go to: www.tntgrains.com



MEMBERSHIPS..... IT WON'T BE LONG UNTIL MEMBERSHIPS ARE DUE FOR RENEWAL FOR THE 2013 - 2014 SEASON. Remember to get yours in BEFORE 31 July if you intend to compete at our Championship Show in August © Internet banking is available......

BANK: WESTPAC ACC: 155190

<u>Please</u> make sure you post in a copy of your bank deposit receipt with your paperwork. NO RECEIPT - NO PAPERWORK PROCESSED ⊗

Please use your name & member number as statement reference.







PHPA CHAMPIONSHIP SHOW **AUGUST 10 & 11**





The show program is in the final stages of production & will be available shortly on our website or via the Secretary if you require a posted copy.

We will be needing volunteers to help set up the rings, to steward, to help in the office etc; we will also require an 'M.C.' for the weekend...all assistance is welcome.

If there are any husbands, boyfriends, Uncles or Granddads out there that are happy to lend a hand on the mike or help shift and set up equipment in the arena on either (or both) days please let us know.

If you would like to sponsor one of the garlands for our Challenges or a trophy for Champion, Reserve Champion, Hi Point or Runner Up Hi Point, or donate a prize or prizes for any other class or classes please give Sandie a call on 0448434142 or email: SANDSJ@bigpond.com

We would also welcome any donations for class prizes and raffle goods.

Let us know what you would like to do to help make this year's show another great weekend for the members – any help is most appreciated ©

We are also planning on holding a BBQ at the showgrounds on Saturday evening - if anyone is keen to bring a BBQ, pick up the tongs and flip some snags and help make this happen please let us know that you will be available.

We are also pleased to announce that <u>Sam & Dale Lindley</u> will be our EVENT ORGANISERS for the show this year. In the past both Sam and Dale have been invaluable to the PHPA at show time. They have worked tirelessly in the office and arena to help make the 2 days run smoothly in previous years and it will be a pleasure to have their experience, enthusiasm and cheerful faces back again this year. Sam will be manning the office primarily while Dale will be keeping things running in the arena. Sam will require some help in the office and is asking for anyone who can give some time to assist, as well she is asking for stewards in the rings to help with handing out ribbons and recording results. Dale will appreciate any help with shifting the performance equipment into and out of the arenas so please let us know where and when you can help out.

We would like to have our Judges, Photographer, office staff, stewards etc well looked after over the weekend so if anyone would like to contact Sandie and let her know if they can bake a cake or cookies or make a plate or two of sandwiches for morning /afternoon tea and lunches for our volunteers it would be greatly appreciated. The regular caterer will be there also for all other food and drink requirements.

BEHIND THE SCENES: The PHPA have already been hard at work getting things ready for this year's show. We are pleased to say that sponsorship, donations and support have already started coming in thanks to the efforts of the committee and some fabulous, dedicated members ©

A big <u>'Thank You'</u> goes to Teresa Koffal and her Aunt Val; Teresa has already been busy behind the scenes on behalf of the PHPA and has managed to secure some great support from local businesses who have been happy to donate prizes for the show again this year. Val has been busy as driver, making sure Teresa can get out and about...well done girls © Each year Teresa & Val work tirelessly to bring in as many sponsors as they possibly can.

Cottones Discount Feed Shed will be supporting the PHPA Championship show again this year. Doris and the team will be donating some fantastic goods for prizes this year and will be offering their 'free delivery' service to any competitor who will be attending the show for the weekend – if you would like to order hay or feed for your stay at the grounds please remember you can call Cottones, order and pay for your requirements and have your order delivered free on Friday Aug 9 to the stable block, Sandie will be there to receive your order and have it ready for you to collect when you arrive. This was a great service last year and we are pleased that Cottones will be doing the same this year. Please show your appreciation by going to https://www.facebook.com/cottonesdiscounted.feedshed?ref=ts&fref=ts and 'liking' their page if you have not already done so ©



<u>'Pohlmans'</u> Nursery 171 Redbank Rd, Gatton QLD 4343 will also be donating some lovely plants to be used for our photo booth area again this year - it is wonderful to have the support of local businesses. http://www.pohlmans.com.au/



Porters Plainland Hotel - Cnr Warrego Hwy & Laidley-Plainland Road, PLAINLAND, QLD, 4341 Ph: (07) 5465 6547 have also generously donated a voucher t o the PHPA for the show, a big thanks goes to Michael at Plainlands Hotel http://www.plainlandhotel.com/



Thanks to Teresa & Val for contacting Michael on behalf of the PHPA 😊



Horseland Ipswich have very generously offered to sponsor the Trophy Rugs for our 'Overall Hi Point' winners for 2013. Please show your appreciation to Katie and the team by visiting them when you next need saddlery, clothing or grooming supplies if you can. Remember Horseland also mails out orders if you can't get into their shop.

Go to https://www.facebook.com/pages/Horseland-lpswich/361764099513?fref=ts and click 'like'. https://www.horseland.com.au/supplies-equipment-shop-horseland-ipswich.html 1 Pine Street, lpswich, ph: (07) 3281 0300

DON'T FORGET WE HAVE A RANGE OF MECHANDISE AVAILABLE TO PURCHASE.

THIS IS A GREAT WAY TO SUPPORT YOUR ASSOCIATION AND CONTRIBUTE. ALL PROCEEDS HELP KEEP THE PHPA PROVIDING CLASSES AT SHOWS AND HOLDING OUR ANNUAL CHAMPIONSHIP SHOW.

CHECK OUT THE SHIRTS, CAPS, JUMPERS ETC ON OUR WEBSITE:

WWW.PINTOHORSENPONY.ORG

PHPA meeting 6 March 2013, Peaks Crossing Hotel

Meeting opened 8pm

Attendance – as per attendance book

Appologies- D Vandenberg, L & D Kelly

Treasurers report - pending

Previous Minutes Circulated – moved A Scott, seconded S Johnson

Business arising from previous minutes – No response from C Spann re N Anderson, letter to be sent. Pre paid internet stick to be purchased.

General business – T & T Grains will sponsor Supreme Champion exhibit at Hi Point shows. Confirmed Hi point shows to date: Laidley, Boonah, Kalbar, Rocklea, Redcliffe, Gold Coast, Beaudesert. New Ribbon supplier (Loddon Correctional) to supply sahses etc. 2013 Championship Show program approved, ideas for prizes. Rules & Regulations revises and approved. PHPA display to be held at Cottones Open day 12 April. Meeting closed 8.45 pm, next meeting TBA

The Pinto Horse and Pony Asen Inc

Colour Your World - Own a Pinto